

FIFTHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME ✓ JULY 16TH, 2017

SATURDAY, JULY 15, 2017

9:00 AM Ascenzia Rotonnelli

SATURDAY, JULY 16, 2017

Carmela & Nicola Albano 5:00 PM

SUNDAY, JULY 16, 2017

Richard Tellone 8:00 AM

Richard Molyneaux (H.B. Living)

10:30 AM Amerigo D'ippolito

Lazos de Amor Mariano 18th anniversary

MONDAY, JULY 17, 2017

7:00 AM Lynne Gerung

Maria Moronta 9:00AM

TUESDAY, JULY 18, 2017

7:00 AM Carol Baessler

9:00AM Maria Moronta

WEDNESDAY, JULY 19, 2017

7:00 AM Maria Moronta

9:00 AM **Susie Minchak**

THURSDAY, JULY 20, 2017

Carlos Quispe (Living) 7:00 AM

9:00 AM Carla Quispe (Living)

FRIDAY, JULY 21, 2017

7:00 AM Marie & Richard Venuti

9:00 AM William Quispe (Living)

SATURDAY, JULY 22, 2017

9:00 AM Fred Schmitt

16th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

SATURDAY, JULY 23, 2017

5:00 PM Marjorie Alexis

SUNDAY, JULY 23, 2017

Anne Bongiardino 8:00 AM

Maruel Palaty 9:30 AM

Ida Mae Payne 11:00 AM

12:30 PM Liz, Jimena Y Patricio (H.B. Living)

OLMC FINANCIAL REPORT

The Fiscal year covers the period Sept. 1, to Aug. 31. Our budget is \$420,000. Weekly the amount is \$7,600.

\$ 383,371.35 **Previous Total Collection 07/09/17** \$ 6,435.70 **Parish Pav** \$ 3,843.82 **Total Collection** \$ 393,650.87 **Surplus** \$13,450.87 **Budgeted** \$ 380,200

Consider placing Our Lady of Mt Carmel in your will or bequest so that you can continue to give to OLMC when you are with God. While the Parish has a Surplus, we are committed to assist Our Lady of Mont Carmel School and its projected deficit for this year.

PARISH WEB SITE

http://olmcchurchelmsford.com

SCHOOL WEBSITE

http://www.olmcelmsford.com

MASS ON TELEVISION

Cablevision channel 68 has Daily Mass at 8:00 am, 12 noon, 7:00 pm and midnight, or on Verizon channel 285.

OUR MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Please pray for peace and the safe return of all our Men & Women serving our country, especially for:

Clifton Benson, Craig Brown, Jr., Devon Campbell, Frankie Confalone Jr., Desmond Hurns Jr., Adam Jones, Ryan Joyce, Mark Martino, James McGraw, Kevin J. Rainaldi, Michael Rodick, Jonathan Suda, and Dominick Versace. To add a name call the Rectory.

DAILY MASS OFFERING IS \$15.00

The following masses are available on August: **7:00am** no more mass **9:00am**: 16,18

Call the rectory, visit the office, or send a letter to the office or put your request in an envelope and place it in the collection – marked: Mass Intention.

BLESSED MOTHER GROTTO

Applications for engraving bricks at the Grotto may be picked up at the Rectory. The cost is \$100.00 per brick.

PARISH PAY- ELECTRONIC GIVING

Go to parishpay.com and type the 10523 Zip Code. Click on OLMC:

FIND OLMC PARISH ON FACEBOOK

www.facebook.com/OLMCElmsfordNY

OUR LADY OF MT. CARMEL SCHOOL

We have an ongoing registration for the 2017-2018 school year. Applications can be dropped off in the school office between 9am and 2:30pm on weekdays, sent in the mail or email admission@olmcelmsford.com

PRO LIFE CORNER

Pope Francis implored the US Congress: "The golden Rule also reminds us of our responsibility to protect and defend human life at every stage of its development...' "For you formed form my inward parts; You knit me together in my mother's womb." Psalm 139:13 Porque tu diste forma a mis partes interiores; tu me compusiste en el vientre de mi madre. Salmo 139:13

THE ROSARY SOCIETY PRAYER CIRCLE

will be happy to include you in our daily Rosary prayers. Call Marie 914-592-5327 or OLMCRS@gmail.com

FLOCKNOTES

Flocknote is an easy way to stay connected with the Parish. To do this you can text the message OLMCE to # 84576 or visit: www.flocknote.com/OLMCElmsford. There are 400 parishioners signed up for Flock notes.

BINGO AT OLMC

There is bingo every Thursday in the School Cafeteria, the doors open at 6:00 and the games begins about 7:15. All the proceeds go to the support of OLMC School. Volunteers are always welcome, if you are interested, have a question or would like to volunteer, contact the school office (914) 592-7575.

PRAY FOR THE SICK AND RECOVERING

Mar Marbutas, John Constantino, MaryAnn Young, Peter Kersten, Tanya Kersten, Fr. Tom D'Angelo, Gary Adler, Syed Alirah, Louis Jesus Apreza, Glorimar Atiles, Joanne Ayala, T. McGillicuddy, Nancy Faith Decrescenzo, Bryan Barry, Alissa Bikowski, Sr. Maria Teresa Bourbon RDC, Carlos Cardenas, Danielle Cavone, Nicholas Chiapparino, Fr. James P. Connoly, Filomena Conroy, Jeanine Cosentino, Garrett Cronin, Katherine De Torres, Jennifer Dodge, Allie, Thomas Dusva, Robert Fellner, Edward Fucci Sr., Clarens and Cedric Geannot, Jason, Bernard Goddard, Carmine Greco, Alex Herrera,

Conroy, Jeanine Cosentino, Garrett Cronin, Katherine De Torres, Jennifer Dodge, Allie, Thomas Dusva, Robert Fellner, Edward Fucci Sr., Clarens and Cedric Geannot, Jason, Bernard Goddard, Carmine Greco, Alex Herrera, Dawn & Edward Horan, Victor Illescas, Frank Imondo, Sr. Margaret Keogan, RDC, Debra Lawrence, Kay Quinn Liven, Grace Lynch, Wendy Maier, John McDonald, Stefanie Merenda, Frank Naclerio, Sophia Napoli, Rolando Polson, Frank Rotellini, Karen Saake, Peter Schmidt, Robert Sorrentino, John Thomann, Sarah Tureck, and for all who have asked for prayers on our Facebook page, and those who care for them.

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK

Thurs. JULY 20, 2017 6:00pm to 10:00pm Bingo Fri. JULY 21, 2017

10:00am to 11:00am Holy Hour 7:30pm to 9:00pm Lazos de Amor Mariano

> <u>Sat. JULY 22, 2017</u> 8:00am to 9:00am Holy Hour

FORMED

The Archdiocese has purchased the gift of a yearlong subscription for all parishes. Going to formed.org and enter your email and the Parish Code = 8X386F.

Así de fácil obtendrás FORMED (FORMADO): Se encuentra en WWW.formed.org. Pondra su e-mail y escribe el código de la parroquia 8X386F.

Anoyne Who Needs to report an alleged incident of sexual abuse of a minor by a priest, deacon, religious or lay person serving in the Archdiocese of New York is asked to contact Sr. Eileen Clifford, O.P. at 212-371-1000 x 2949 or Deacon George J. Coppola at 917-861-1762. Both may also be reached via e-mail at

victimassistance@archny.org. Information can also be found on the Archdiocesan website, www.archny.org. In keeping with the Archdiocesan policy regarding sexual abuse of minors, this information is provided to ensure that our children remain safe and secure.

Cualquier persona que necesite reportar algun incidente de abuso sexual de un menor por un sacerdote, diacono, religioso/a o laico sirviendo en la Arquidiocesis de Nueva York, se le pide que por favor contacte hermana Eileen Clifford, O.P. al 212-371-1000extension 2949 o Deacon George Coppola at 917-861-1762. Ambos tambien pueden ser contactados via correo electronico: victimassistance@archny.org. Para mas informacion pueden visitar la pagina en la red de la Arquidiocesis: www.archny.org. De acuerdo con las normas de la Arquidiocesis respeto al abuso sexual de menores, esta informacion se provee para asegurar que nuestros ninos permanezcan seguros.



Thank you for advertising in Our Lady of Mt. Carmel church Bulletin.

FOOD PANTRY - HELP WANTED:

Volunteer Administrative Asst. with Computer Skills

- (1) Contact clients once a month
- (2) Send thank you notes to donors
- (3) Contact volunteers once a month Please stop by the Food Pantry on Saturday between 10 am and 12 and ask for Marie Macfarlane

OLMC FOOD PANTRY

150 families use our food pantry No salt added canned vegetables and soups; Canned fruits in juice;



Low sodium (salt) canned beans; fat-free refried beans; canned tuna or salmon; Canned chicken; Instant oatmeal (plain) or quick oats; Brown rice, quinoa, or bulgur; whole grain cereal (unsweetened); whole wheat pasta; Unsalted nuts;



To date, \$61,956.00 has been pledged from 151 families toward

our parish goal for this year's Cardinal's Appeal is \$67,000.00, we are about 94% there. If you have not responded, please consider using the donation card in the pew. Your donation helps the least of our brothers & sisters in the Archdiocese. Please respond as generously as your means allow. Your Gift to the *Appeal*:

> Supports Archdiocesan offices, ministries,

- Provides for retired priests and religious Helps to educate our future clergy
- Su regalo a la *Campaña*:
 - Apoya oficinas, ministerios y programas a través de toda la arquidiócesis
 - Provee para nuestros sacerdotes y religiosos jubilados, dándoles el cuidado;
 - Ayuda a educar a nuestros futuros sacerdotes

OLMC SCHOOL



We have received a School bus from the former Good Counsel Academy and now is able to offer transportation to families who live in the city of White Plains. Look here soon for a new initiative by

OLMC School.

VATICAN QUESTIONNAIRE FOR YOUTH

In Preparation for the Synod of Bishop on Young people, there is a Vatican Web Site that has a questionnaire for Young people from ages 16 to 29. The link follows: https://survey-

synod2018.glauco.it/limesurvey/index.php/147718

15TH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR A

Isaiah 55: 10-11 God's word is fruitful and effective to all who hear it.

Romans 8: 18-23 God's work of creation is still unfinished and it cries out for completion as do we when we acknowledge our need for God's spirit.

Matthew 13: 1-9 The Lord tells the parable of a farmer sowing seed to illustrate a truth about God's kingdom: it is highly fruitful.

Discussion Question: How effective are we in our living a Catholic Christian life?

Commento: L'efficacai di Dio non si infrange davanti al rifuto, la sua Parola trova infatti accoglienza nel cuore dei pochi..." – G. Ravasi Comentario del Domingo "Para las naciones donde

Comentario del Domingo "Para las naciones donde la inmensa mayoría de la gente es pobre, helecho de saber que la salvación no es como las cosas de este



mundo, sino por el contrario, está más cerca de la gente pobre y sencilla..." – Alberto Martín Jiménez

FROM THE PASTOR

In preparation those who are now

newly confirmed had written letters to me and to Bishop Jude.

"My life as a teenager is hard, the more I try to do things right, I can't; I want to find myself, find who I am. The only thing I know is that I'm a good girl who wants to learn about God."

"As I grow older, I realize that I will have to make my own decisions, both in and outside of the church. This year I am making the decision to be strengthened by the git of the Holy Spirit and to continue to participate in the church."

"I want to receive this sacrament because I know that it will strengthen me in my life journey and I feel I am prepared at this point in time."

The journey of faith takes various dips and turns and reading these letters, it appears to me that the Holy Spirit is active and alive. **Fr. Bob**



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REGISTRATION

Registration for our Religious Education for children attending public school has begun. Children are expected to complete grades 1-8. Please contact

Deacon Dan for information. Re-registration forms are available from the Parish Office, the Religious Education office.

SHARING YOUR TALENTS:

If you're over 16 and attend any of our English Masses (5:00 PM Sat. and 8:00, 9:30, 11:00 Am on Sundays or at 12:30 PM Sundays in Spanish) and would like to more actively serve God and one another by assisting as a Eucharistic Minister or a Reader at Mass, please contact Carol Kelly by leaving your name at the Parish office.

SACRAMENTAL LITURGIES: BAPTISM

When the families bring their child to church for the celebration of the sacrament of baptism they are asked to bring them dressed simply, bringing with them their baptismal gown. The child does not yet wear the gown because he/she has not yet received the sacrament. The white gown is paced on the child after they have been cleansed and united to the Church through the waters of baptism. It also makes it more comfortable for them for the first rite of anointing.

HAIL AND FAREWELL

The Parish will be saying goodbye to Fr. Fidelis who will begin his doctoral studies at the Notre Dame in the second week of August. I have just received confirmation that Fr. Augustine who has been here for the summer and who led us in our parish retreat on Mercy last year has been released by Bishop Jude to assist the parish for the next 5 years.